
 

 

Seabrook Village Association Board of Directors Meeting  
May 16, 2019 

 
Call to Order:  7:10 pm 
Attendance - Matt Hagan, Debbie Kirkland, Ray Levendusky. Nick Perris 
Meeting Minutes of April 2019 -  prior approval by email, posted and on website 
 
Public Forum :  Town Manager Rodney Collins 
 

REPORTS 
 
Financial: Debbie Kirkland, Treasurer - finance report was approved as presented. 
   Bank Accounts – April 30, 2019 
        1001 Checking                                                            21,531.08 
        1002 Money Market                                                    16,059.67 
        10021 CC5 CD1 33-1                                                 21,425.51 
        10022 CC5 CD2 29-1                                                 10,165.50 
        10023 Money Market – Tennis Court Fund         8,869.14 
 Total Bank Account                                              $78,050.90 
   

Architectural Compliance Committee: Ray Levendusky, Chair  
 Ray and committee member Dave Rodriquenz met with 4 Tradewind member and agreed on a 
landscape plan.   Applications for landscape/outdoor changes received, and approved for 27 
Tradewind, 31 Surf, 30 Surf.   
 Copies of Constitution and By-Laws are available for all new members.   The document is also 
available on the Seabrook Village Association website www.seabrookvillageassociation.com.  If you 
would like a hard copy, please email us at: seabrookvillageassoc@gmail.com 
 
Streets and Common Grounds: Nick Perris, Chair & Ray Levendusky 
 Ray L. had invited Town Manager Rodney Collins to attend the meeting to discuss issues of 
speed limits and overnight parking on streets.   
 Mr. Collins attended the meeting and sent the following reply: 
 
 “I appreciated the opportunity to meet with you. Due to the fact that the ways [streets] in 
question are “public” and not private, MGL Chapter 90, Section 18 doesn’t apply. In terms of speed 
limits, it is my understanding that the current speed is 25 mph on the referenced ways. At the October 
2018 Town Meeting, the Town of Mashpee voted to accept the provisions of Chapter 90, Section 
17C. This enables the Board of Selectmen to reduce speed limits through a streamlined process 
compared to the former more convoluted and bureaucratic process. However, the board cannot 
reduce the speed to lower than 25 mph so it would appear that the current speed limit is the lowest it 
can be established at. Your primary concern was to establish “no parking” on all streets. The Board of 
Selectmen are authorized to take such action by majority vote and public notice. I am prepared to 
bring the list of streets before the board to establish the referenced “no parking” zones on either side 
of the streets. Please provide a complete list of the streets that will be impacted by the restriction that 
your board/association oversees. The board meets June 17th and provides us adequate time for 
public notice.  In addition to the list of streets, it would be helpful for a board member to attend to 
represent your views. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me….” 
 
 Nick has new tennis court keys, see posting on the Bulletin Board for details. 
  
New Business:  

 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS—  ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING IS 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2019, 12 NOON, AT THE MASHPEE LIBRARY. 
  
Next meeting ;  June 20, 2019  
 
Adjourned:  8:05 pm 


